ISD#363 Board Meeting

Indus Principal June Report/Mrs.Bitter

Congratulation to our Seniors!- Chase, Ulric, Colin, Lydia and Jade. We wish
them much success in their future endeavors. Special thank you to Wendy
Mayer, Soren Olesen, Janet Holte and Tammi Cain for your help and support to
make this graduation special for everyone.

Recap of May:

Field Trips with our elementary varying from Voyageurs with all of our
elementary and including our 6th grade students that went to Duluth for a fun
day adventure. Lots of fun and memories made!

May 9th Spring Concert for Music

We had over 150 people we believe that attended the concert. Thank you Janet
Holte always so much fun on how you bring it all together. There is so much
talent in one little building. Nice job Students!-

Kindergarten graduation on May 19th-

We had over 90 people in attendance to watch our graduation. Nice job to
Miranda Olson for always doing an amazing job here at Indus with her classes.

Monday, May 23-

A surprise send off for me- | just wanted to take the time to say thank you for the
last 6 years. | have an amazing staff and students. | wish the new principal much
success as she starts here shortly.

Tuesday, May 24- Award day in the morning and the 5K in the afternoon.



Busy and fun day for achievements!- There is so much to be proud of here at
Indus. Thank you to all the advisors, coaches and students for achieving so much
this year.

5K- winner went to Charlie Steinbach- Congratulations

Thank you to the donors for all the tee-shirts, fruit etc. Thank you to Tom and
Shelby for organizing the event.

Donors: Hasbargen Logging, Rainy River Ranch,Hasbargen Customs LLc, Mai
Bets Logging, Greater Insurance Baudette, Fitness on Main, Super oNe, County
Market, The junction, Nelson’s Store and Jakes’s Sawmill.

Sports:

Softball ended on a rough note with covid players out and the injured. Starting
7th graders against the top team Red Lake Falls. I’'m proud of you girls and coach
Shawn Bowles for working hard and showing you never give up attitude. No
Seniors this year so looking forward to seeing what you can do next Spring.

Track is finishing up with Sections on Friday at Ada Borup. Charlie Steinback in
the 4x800, Ben Berthiume in Long Jump, 200 meter dash and 4x400 along with 8
runners from Baudette. Nice job everyone this year: Cyrus, Peighton, Charlie,
Ben and Rylee for many trips to Baudette for Practice and meets. I'm proud of
each one of you for your hard work and dedication. Ben got: MIP for the season

Trap is wrapping up too. We had a great season with personal bests and top
scores. Ben, Colin Peterson and Colin Leahy finishing in top 10. Thank you Amber
Peterson for working hard with this group and all your miles a couple days a
week to Baudette for the shooting range.

| wish everyone Success and rest this summer and next Fall!

Respectfully yours,

Laurie A. Bitter



